
Minutes of the Gifford Community Council meeting and AGM held
on 14th December 2020 via Zoom
Participating
Adam White (Interim Chair)
Wendy Ferguson
Mark Hardy

David Griffiths
Andrew Hamilton
Ishbel Benzie
In Attendance
Councillor Shamin Akhtar
Councillor John McMillan 
Councillor Craig Hoy
Apologies
Councillor Tom Trotter
PC Colin Boyd

AGM 

Chair’s Report

This has been an interesting year to take over as interim chair of the Community Council.

Firstly, I would like to thank our members for adapting so well to the challenges that the pandemic has brought to our meetings and also our Councillors for the support that they have given us. Individual members do a brilliant job of ensuring things like Roads, Lighting, Traffic Calming and Planning all get the appropriate attention.

Although we have tried to conduct ‘business as usual’ the biggest focus of this year has been on our resilience efforts. When Wendy and I took this on some three years ago we had no idea what it would involve. We have tried many initiatives to assist those needing support within the community. 

We had a team of over seventy volunteers who undertook various tasks such as shopping, prescription collection and dog walking. We introduced a Food Larder which, not from a lack of trying, was not taken up locally. We introduced a weekly ‘Soup & Smile’ delivery service from Lanterne Rouge which still continues to thirty or so people who fit clearly into our definition of those requiring support and we managed to get the Community Kitchen in Haddington to extend their service to the village. Also, we have refused to allow the pandemic to ruin our Christmas celebrations and have a number of things planned for the build up to Christmas.

Finally, I have to say a massive thank you to our out-going chair Jo Allen for all the work she did and for providing me with much needed assistance.

Adam White – Interim Chair

Treasurer’s Report

The statement of accounts are attached and they have been sent to the independent examiner. We have a surplus of around £3K which is being held over for traffic calming.

Wendy also remarked on the two donations that had been made.
Election of Officers for 2021

The following were proposed by Andrew Hamilton and seconded by Ishbel Benzie: The meeting approved their election:

Adam White Chair
Mark Hardy Vice Chair

Wendy Ferguson Treasurer. 
1
Minutes of Previous Meeting

This meeting approved the minutes of the meeting of the 9th November (Approved by Andrew & Wendy).
2
Matters Arising
2.1
Residents of Gifford have received a letter from Lothian Broadband with news of the availability of the broadband connection.
2.2
No update has been received on progress with white access protection lines at the junction of Tweeddale Avenue and Station Road or with the time period of the ‘temporary’ removal of parking bays outside Lewis & Clarke. Adam will ask for an update.

ACTION: AW
2.3
Councillor McMillan and Councillor Akhtar have provided information on the process that other Community Councils have used to progress the use of old phone boxes into a gallery in the village. Adam will pass this information onto Cameron from Lanterne Rouge café. 
2.4
Dave is still not aware whether any work is going to be done to upgrade the footpaths on Haddington Road.







ACTION: DG
2.5
Wendy has not had an opportunity to do further research into the opportunity to use fields near the church as graveyard space.

ACTION: WF 

2.6
Although hardship grants may be available for resilience efforts, Wendy felt that it would not be appropriate to apply for these at present as we currently have resources available.

2.7
Andrew has not had an opportunity to progress the issue of the barbed wire around the Bleachfield. Adam will contact Yester Estate.

ACTION: AW
2.8
We have received a report from Nick Morgan about the issues around parking at the Hopes Reservoir. No decision has yet been made. 

ACTION: AW
2.9
Liz Stewart would welcome items for the Village Website. She will give an update at the January meeting.

ACTION: LS
2.10
Andrew reported that the Defibrillator was working fine although some instruction could be helpful for those who may used it. He is going to arrange a joint training session with Gifford Golf Club. 

ACTION: AH
2.11
Mark reported on the challenges of getting an answer to issues surrounding traffic calming from the Council. A meeting has been arranged for December 17th with the relevant Council officials.

ACTION: MH
2.12
Adam reported on the various Community Council Christmas activities. The tree is up and the lights are on the tree. The 12 days of Christmas went well and Wendy is organising the prize for the winner. The decorated gardens has had a good response and the Gifford Christmas post will be completed on the 19th December with proceeds going to St Columba’s Hospice.

2.13
Adam informed the meeting that we had three people who had shown a willingness to join the Community Council as ‘Casual Members’. The process, as explained in the ‘Green Book’, would be followed.

ACTION: AW 
3
External Reports
3.1
Police: 
3.1.1
PC Colin Boyd had reported that speed checks would be continuing and the Pop-Up Police Station happened on the 11th December. This was welcomed by many members of the community. PC Boyd also stressed the need to report any issues. The following are extracts from this month’s Police report. 
3.1.2
Regular patrols continue to be carried out by both Police and Community Wardens with regard to antisocial behaviour. 
3.1.3
Officers have been recently carrying out real time speed checks. Four drivers were warned in line with Lord Advocate’s guidelines, one driver issued a fixed penalty ticket. 
3.1.4
On 18/11/20 a local male was arrested and subsequently reported for a number of road traffic offences. His vehicle was seized.
3.1.5
Adam attended the last CAPP meeting and the next one will be held on 18th January at 1930 via Microsoft Teams.

3.2
East Lothian Council:

3.2.1
Councillor Akhtar, Councillor McMillan and Councillor Hoy all gave updates on a variety of issues. These can be summarised below:

3.2.2
There was a general welcome for the efforts that had gone into sticking to the Covid rules. This was seen as a real community effort.
3.2.3
Currently there are no face to face surgeries but the Councillors were still available to support members of the community.
3.2.4
A Learning Estate Strategy is being put in place with a review to take place in February.

3.2.5
The Council’s Social Work Department reports seeing referrals for children increasing.

3.2.6
The Council have introduced a number of initiatives including hardship grants for local businesses and a fund for people who are self-isolating. So far roughly £18 million had been paid out to local businesses. Information on these can be found by contacting the local Councillors.
3.2.7
The Principal of QMU had been made aware of Gifford Community Woodland and the opportunities it could give to young student teachers.
3.2.8
Finally the Councillors encouraged people to look at the Council agenda to see if there were items of interest to them.
3.3
Community Woodland
3.3.1
The Friends of Gifford woods goes from strength with a communication being made to this group between Christmas and New year. 
3.3.2
The Project Manager has been organising volunteering days with an emphasis on ensuring that social distancing still takes place. Look out for these being advertised on social media.
4
External Reports
4.1
Roads, Lighting, Drains and Signs:

4.1.1
No issues with Roads this month except the flooding at Long Newton. This has resulted in the road being closed for the last ten days. Councillor Hoy reported that there is currently a delay in the Council doing road markings which has affected painting new disabled bays.
4.1.2
Issues with street lighting have been reported to the Council but there is a real concern at the lack of feedback when issues such as this are reported.
4.1.3
Drains and gullies continue to be emptied when staff are available.
4.1.4
No signage issues
4.2
Planning

4.2.1
There was no report on Planning Applications although a couple had been detailed in the East Lothian Courier.
4.2.2 
Councillor McMillan said he would contact Keith Dingwall to remind him that he was going to arrange a briefing session on Planning Applications.  
5
Finance: 
5.1
The AGM covered our finances.
6
Resilience Update
6.1
We continue to provide the ‘Soup and a Smile’ service to those who are needing support or feel isolated. It continues to be welcomed. Approximately 28 people currently receive this service although sadly another of our people has recently passed away.

6.2
The service also delivers fish and chips each month and this continues to be provided by the Tweeddale.

6.3
We are providing a Christmas gift bag from the Community Council with support from various donors including the Coop.

7
Items for Discussion
7.1
Andrew identified a concern about speeding especially at the bridge on Edinburgh Road as you enter the village. The extra concern is the narrow footpath at this point. Councillor Akhtar said she would bring this up at the meeting they were having with the roads people on the 17th December. Also, Adam said he would ask PC Colin Boyd his views about the safety concern of that part of Edinburgh Road. 





ACTION: AW & MH
7.2
A number of concerns were expressed about antisocial behaviour in the village. The main theme from Councillors and the Police is the importance of reporting it. Councillor Akhtar gave the Antisocial Behaviour Team number as 01875 924307. It was stressed that unacceptable behaviour can be a breach of a tenancy agreement. It was further stressed that there is no Council policy to house antisocial tenants in rural areas. 

7.3
In the absence of a Secretary it was suggested that we rotate the role of doing the minutes, although it is important that we keep to the standard format. We would start the rotation at the January meeting. 
7.4
Andrew was pleased to report that the river appears to be currently free from pollution.

 8
AOB
Date of next meeting - 7:30pm on 11th January 2021 via Zoom.
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